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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	PANTHORN PARK MEETING ROOM

	
	June 7, 2011 @ 8:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (15):
	Members Absent (23)
	Guests (2):  

	Beaupre, Ed

D'Andrea, Mike

Falk, Paul

Gendreau, Paul (Field Main. Mgr.)
Greco. Vinny (Vice President)
Macala, Paul

Olsen, Dean

Parks, Ralph (Equip. Mgr.)
Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Secretary)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
White, Michelle (Treasurer)
Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill
	Arduini, Bob

Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

Ferrante, Jim

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Robyn

Izzo, Vinny

Lindsay, Jim

Marotto, Donna

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Przybylski, Bruno

Riccardi, TJ

Mirando, Rick

Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadolowski Richard

White, Bruce

Zesut, Janet
	Mankus, Rick 
Mankus, Eric 


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 8:10 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were fifteen (15) members present including seven (7) officers and two (2) guests.
The May 2011 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Mike D’Andrea; Second: Bill Zesut

TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided the 2011 financial report.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  
MW reported that the League has approx. $7,000 with a couple of bills spread out to be paid.  MW also mentioned that the League should plan ahead with the possibility of not getting the customary annual town funds normally received during the summer.
MW mentioned that some of the higher profile items that will need to be addressed include possible fire suppression replacement, expansion of the current circuit breaker and a new hot water heater.  Dean Olsen called the League’s insurance agent to confirm a reasonable replacement cost of the suppression system.  He stated that the cost quoted by the insurance agency was reasonable and he would follow up with the town fire inspector once in the inspection of the concession stand is completed.  John Zazzaro will follow up on the cost of regarding the current circuit breaker. The League is looking towards August as a target date for the circuit breaker upgrade.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) stated that the coaches keep getting better each year and that he’s already getting a feel for next year’s coaches.  VG also mentioned that he is working with current High School division manager Nick Gentile to stay on as the division for next year as well.  VG stated that the playoff games this season went well.  JS also mentioned that the competitive balance was very good which was evident by the amount of last day of the regular season playoff seedings.  JS also stated that only one (1) regular season game was not made up this season.
JS reported for Vice President Bob Arduini (BA).  JS stated that since the last meeting, additional umpires were found for the remainder of the season to fill in for the few that were unable to umpire games.
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau (PG) stated that more mulch is needed around the pavilion. PG mentioned that the field turf added to the fields before the start of the season really helped dry out the fields this season after the rain.
PG stated that the field 5 drainage system needs to be extended because it is flooding field 6.

PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) reported that $1,489 was raised for the Susan G. Komen Foundation through the Mother’s Day game, raffle and donations.  Ed Beaupre also added that the Memorial Day tournament raised an additional $1,700 through tournament fees and concession stand profit.  Mr. Beaupre also mentioned that Awards of Elegance charged only half price for the tournament trophies which allowed some additional proceeds to be donated.  
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Ralph Parks (RP) stated that he is working on the equipment bag returns.
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Scoreboard Sponsorship
Paul Macala reported no additional update on the sponsorship from the Calvanese Foundation.  
Picture Weekend
VG reported that the picture weekends went well and people seemed to like the additional options to choose from.  An email will be sent out to remind League members to pick up pictures if they haven’t already.
Year End Banquet

MW reported that so far one hundred twenty (120) tickets have been sold so far.  An email will be sent out to remind League members about the banquet.
Bill Masci Retirement

JS reported Paul Macala will be attending Mr. Masci’s retirement and will be representing the League.  JS displayed a gift to be presented at Mr. Masci’s retirement party as a thank you from the League.  Mr. Macala will present the gift on behalf of the League.
Pitching Warm up Backstop

Paul Macala stated that he will be replacing the backup on the pitching warm up area near field 1.

NEW BUSINESS

Park Beautification 
Eric Mankus from the Southington High School Vo-Ag program presented a plan to help beautify the park for his High School credit.  Plans and diagrams were presented to the attending Board members which included a plan to add plants along the side of the front steps and behind the pavilion.  Mr. Mankus mentioned that he can look into getting the plants donated to the League in return for possible advertisement through signs along the plants.
Picnic Tables
Ed Beaupre mentioned that an Eagle Scout are looking to earn his badge and was wondering if the League could purchase four (4) additional picnic tables and the Eagle Scout would assemble them for the League.  Mr. Beaupre will follow up on the cost of the new tables.
Bathroom Enhancement
JS mentioned that the League may look into adding electric hand dryers in the bathrooms after the update to the circuit breaker.
BOARD ELECTIONS

No new board members were approved
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for July 12th, 2011 at the Panthorn Park Meeting Room.
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